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3 November 2014 
 
Dear Kerry, 
 
Accredited Registers of the Professional Standards Authority for Health and Social 
Care 
 
I write to confirm that having an accredited register does not in any way undermine the 
case for statutory regulation. The Government decides whether or not to regulate an 
occupation by statute, not the Authority.  
 
Assured voluntary registration is Government’s policy stated in the Command Paper 
‘Enabling Excellence’ (February 2011) and enacted in the Health and Social Care Act 
2012. This is demonstrated in the Government’s recent response to the Health Select 
Committee’s report of its annual accountability hearing with the Health and Care 
Professions Council. In the response, the Government makes the following comments 
regarding statutory regulation of health and care professions: 
 
‘Whilst this Government agrees there is a clear need to assure public safety by ensuring 
the quality of care by individual healthcare professionals, the Command Paper ‘Enabling 
Excellence’ (February 2011), set out the Government’s vision for the future of 
professional regulation. The paper recognises that while statutory regulation is sometimes  
necessary, it should not be the default position. Rather, where significant risks to users of 
services cannot be mitigated in other ways, the extension of the current statutory 
regulation framework will only be considered where there is a compelling case on the 
basis of a public safety risk and where assured voluntary registers are not considered 
sufficient to manage this risk.’ 
 
In addition, Norman Lamb MP, Care and Support Minister, has stated: ‘Good care comes 
from good people. But if you're an employer or a member of the public who employs an 
unregulated professional, you need to be able to find people who are committed to the 
highest professional standards. The AVR scheme is an excellent way of doing that.  The 
scheme will be a benchmark of high professional standards and good practice. And 
because of that, it will give people faith in the staff they employ, enhance the reputation of 
practitioners and, crucially, raise standards across the board.’ 
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I would also like to take this opportunity to clarify the different risk assessments related to  
statutory regulation and to our accreditation scheme. The first assessment is the 
Government’s assessment of whether or not an occupational group should be subject to 
statutory regulation. This is substantially a political decision since there is no established 
procedure and Government decisions over the years have been inconsistent. Our Chief 
Executive made our position on this clear in his evidence to the Health Committee on 9 
July 2013: ‘right-touch regulation has to be properly risk based. [The Government] do not 
have a properly risk based system for deciding who should or should not be subject to 
statutory regulation.’ 
 
Second there is the risk assessment we require a register to carry out as part of the 
application process to become accredited. This is about the register holder demonstrating 
to us that the risks of the occupation it registers are properly managed.  
 
Third there is the risk assessment we are committed to do internally on the scheme to 
assess if it has been successful in managing risks relating to the registers within the 
scheme. That risk assessment will not consider the risks associated with registers not 
within the scheme. 
 
It is possible that a future Government might ask for advice from the Authority as to the 
risk of certain health and care occupations within the scheme and how those risks might 
be managed but there is no certainty it would do so and in any event the decision to 
regulate or not regulate would remain with the Government of the day regardless of our 
opinion.  
 
Please let us know if you require any further information or would like to discuss.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Rick Borges 
Accreditation Manager  


